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ArcelorMittal response to a report raising concerns about alleged avoidance of environmental obligations by the firm in Ukraine and Kazakhstan

7 January 2009
ArcelorMittal sent the statement below to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following report:

- “ArcelorMittal slammed for financial crisis 'blackmail’”, Global Action on ArcelorMittal, 4 Dec 2008: 
http://www.reports-and-materials.org/Global-Action-on-ArcelorMittal-4-Dec-2008.doc 
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7 January 2009
Invitation to respond to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre 
Here below you will find the ArcelorMittal answer to NGO NECU (National Ecological Centre of Ukraine) report (“ArcelorMittal slammed for financial crisis ‘blackmail’), dated 4 December 2008, on ArcelorMittal signing of MOUs with Governments of Kazakhstan and Ukraine regarding consequences of current global crisis.

“To face the global crisis, the State governments of Kazakhstan and Ukraine have initiated MOUs with corporations that are playing a major role in the growth of their economies. They believe it is the shared responsibility of both companies and governments to find the best solutions for mitigating the current economic crisis and ensuring the long term sustainability of the businesses and companies in the concerned countries.

Kazakhstan and Ukraine are the two largest countries for ArcelorMittal in terms of employee numbers; together they total almost one third of the Company’s global workforce of over 320,000 people. ArcelorMittal is strongly contributing to the development of those two economies, directly through employment, investment and industrial sites development, and indirectly through society and families’ welfare, social investment and supply chain development. Recently, ArcelorMittal clearly stated that the Company was committed to the long term growth of steel market in those two regions. ArcelorMittal views itself as an important contributor to industrial development in these countries and will continue to do so. 

ArcelorMittal has therefore positively welcomed the initiatives of Governments of Kazakhstan and Ukraine to anticipate and resolve the effects of the global crisis on the economy by signing MOUs for preserving competitiveness of the industry and stimulating steel consumption, by supporting productivity and employment in the concerned regions. ArcelorMittal is committed to preserving employment as much as possible, taking advantage of labor collective agreements and strong partnership with unions, adapting production costs, improving raw materials mix and continuing investments with energy saving impact. These MOUs have no impact on safety, environmental and corporate responsibility programs which have been confirmed and are being implemented according to the discussed and agreed plans. 

ArcelorMittal has developed in the two concerned countries active stakeholder engagement plans with open and transparent dialogue with NGOs -including NECU in Ukraine and EcoMuseum in Kazakhstan- and with all other stakeholders, including local governments and communities. ArcelorMittal is also working in close cooperation with the EBRD to continuously improve Company’s safety results and corporate responsibility performance.”
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